Meadowbrook Heights HOA - Approved
April 2024 Minutes  - April 8, 2024 / 7:00 PM Meeting / John Meyer’s House
ATTENDEES
Lisa Bicknell (president), John Meyer (vice president), Melissa Ehrlich (treasurer), Martin Meyer (secretary), Pete Bicknell (member at large), Aaron Stein (member at large). Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM.
AGENDA
Old Business
1. Board members reviewed the HOA By-law update for final approval.  No additional changes were requested.  A motion to approve was made by John Meyer, and was seconded by Martin Meyer.  The vote was held, and it was unanimously approved. 
2. The HOA covenants recommended changes were reviewed with proposed changes (addressing issues such as the leash law for pets, acceptable shingles, paint colors, and other issues).  It was agreed that with the upcoming Annual Meeting coming up on May 16th, we needed to come up with a way to get the entire HOA a chance to review and vote on those changes.  Other changes have been made and reviewed by the board that relate to bring the HOA covenants in line with current Colorado Law, and will not be voted on.  Ballots will be generated with the issues to be voted on, and will be mailed to all HOA members.  This will give all members in good standing the opportunity to help decide the rules that govern the HOA.  Members can either mark their ballot and mail it back to the HOA Board, directly place their ballot back in the HOA mailbox, or bring their ballot to the Annual Meeting on May 16.
3. Martin will continue to work on a plan to provide a “push” based communications (sending email versions to owners versus a “pull” approach where owners have to actively go to the website to see what is going on).  John and Martin have canvassed the neighborhood to obtain as many of the email addresses in March.
4. A plan and a tentative date for a HOA area yard sale event will be generated in the next few months (current tentative date is June 22/23). NO CHANGE
5. The potential for new trees to be planted in the green space was raised.  The board will wait for additional information/justification before moving forward on this suggestion.  NO CHANGE
6. Martin is continuing to work on the proposal for the potential change to the First Street grass area.  Martin has identified a Landscape Design professional who will provide an inexpensive plan with drawings and potential costs to provide an estimate that we can use to budget for the next fiscal year and solicit support from the water utility.
New Business
1. A special request was made to move the future monthly meetings to the 2nd Thursday of each month.  In addition, the request included moving the annual meeting from Tuesday, May 14th, to Thursday, May 16th.  The change was voted on and unanimously approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.
